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2-12-21
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
Hurray! As of today the cases in NH and the country are continuing to drop. This week saw 1-4 active cases in Winchester and 105 in Cheshire County. Death and hospitalization rates are at their lowest since the beginning of November. There are many factors one could deduct as the reason: The holidays are over, more people than ever are wearing masks and social distancing, and more than 140 thousand vaccines have been given to NH residents. More and more doses are arriving everyday. More places are now open to give vaccinations including some Walgreen pharmacies. Persons who are 65 and older, and others with multiple health conditions can now sign up for the vaccine. Persons should call 211 or contact vaccines.nh.gov to register. There have been major improvements in the registration system in the last few weeks so registrations should be easier. Upon receiving the first dose you will also be given an appointment for the second dose. Appointments are now being scheduled in late March and early April.
The country and the world are still in a long-term battle fighting this virus. Mask wearing and social distancing will continue well into this year. The good news, it is expected this virus will eventually become similar to the yearly flu. This will only happen once about 75% of the world population is vaccinated. It is believed that yearly vaccinations will become the norm. People will still get sick and a smaller amount will need medical care or die. 

It is very important if you suspect you have COVID to get tested. Call 354-6700 for an appointment. If you have been in close contact, 10 minutes or more, with someone known to have covid you must self- quarantine for 10 days. We all must continue to work together and stop the spread of this deadly disease.
Have faith the vaccines will work against the mutations of the virus. The experts are working around the clock to make sure that happens.
Social distancing while is critical, it must be looked at in perspective. It still is not good to go into a crowed area such as a bar, a large indoor gathering, or small spaces with others without masks. There is no reason not to go outside for a walk, ski, and visit people. Eat at a restaurant, attend a movie, or visit a local shop. As long as you wear a mask and keep your distance you should be fine. No crowds. Establishments have taken many precautions against COVID and are ready to serve you safely. It is so important to continue your support of our local businesses, they need it. Those with compromised health should stick with takeout and curbside service. Remember humans are social animals and we need each other, so find a balance to be safe and be happy.
Finding an outdoor winter activity you enjoy, even if it is just a walk is so good for you. Fresh air, sunshine and exercise is the best thing you can do for yourself. The sun feels so good at this time of year and it gives us vitamin D naturally which helps boost our spirits & immune systems. Go and do something (safely) good for yourself, we all deserve it!
